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We had 2 birthdays at our house in 
Feb and March. Josiah (3) and Joshua 
(11).We are so thankful for them! 

 

 

                                                FEBRUARY – MARCH 2021 

 Dear Friends and Supporters, 

  We are thankful for your faithfulness in supporting and praying for us. It is a 
blessing to know we have people praying for us and for God’s work in Nova 
Mutum. 

  We continue to see God bringing people to Him. Not as fast and we would 
like, but at His own timing and His way. We had one lady saved recently and 
God brought a young couple our way. They have such a great story. They have 
been reading their Bible and they came to realize they needed to get saved and 
received Jesus as their Savior. They visited several different churches, but they 
did not find one that they saw align with what they were reading and 
understanding in Scripture. A few weeks ago, they were walking past our 
church while Jessica and the kids were outside. Jessica and the kids greeted 
them, and they said they knew they had to come visit our church. They visited 
and eagerly accepted when we offered to do a Bible study with them. It has 
been a huge blessing to see them growing in the Lord. Our Bible studies have 
been so encouraging and their story reminded us of how the gospel of Christ is 
the power of God unto salvation to every one that believeth. (Romans 1:16). 
Please continue to pray for Alan and Luciana to grow in the Lord. 

  We have been saddened by COVID 19 striking our area extremely hard once 
again. This time around it has been much worse than the first time it went 
around last year. We have been trying to follow the precautions and mandates 
as closely as we can. Unfortunately, there has been much confusion in between 
our governor and our county’s rules, so it has been interesting trying to follow 
all the guidelines that have been set by both.  Right now, we are on what they 
call a “mini-lockdown” and on curfews. Churches have been largely affected in 
these laws. We are only able to have morning services on Sunday morning, as 
the curfew is 12 am on Sundays. Please pray for this situation here. It has been 
sad to see the effects it has had on everyone. We are praying God will heal our 
land.  

 We are encouraged knowing that God is in control, even though we may not 
understand. We are thankful we are not on a total lockdown yet and are able 
to continue our Bible studies. We have been investing time into specific Bible 
studies with both the men and ladies.  

 Thank you for your part in “holding the ropes” for us.  

Alex & Jessica Lima family 

                                                                               

 


